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Mr James To Kun Sun
Chairman
Legco Bills Committee on Immigration (Amendment) Bill 1998
Legislative Council
Legislative Council Building
8 Jackson Road
Central
Hong Kong

Dear James

Re : Immigration (Amendment) Bill 1998 - Two-way Permit Holders

We know that the above mentioned Bill has been tabled at the Legislative Council and we
understand that it is currently being reviewed by your committee. We wish to make the
following submission.

In our opinion the prosecution will have to prove employment status of the two-way permit
holders arrested on a construction site before it could secure a conviction of the site controller.
This is also an understanding which we have got in our meeting with the Secretary for
Security.

We hope the committee will consider our opinion favourably.

Yours sincerely,

Jimmy Tse
President

c.c. Secretary for Security, Mrs. IP LAU Suk-yee, JP
The Hon. Ronald Arculli
Clerk to Bills Committee


